CASE 3890: Application of PAN AM. for special pool rules & a nonstandard gas proration unit.

 $\langle \cdot \rangle$

10

 $\langle j \rangle$

Case Number 3890 Application Transcripts. Small Exhibits t 16

ಾ . . BEFORE THE SPECIALIZING IN DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico <u>ر</u>... October 9, 1968 dearnley-meier reparting service, 180. EXAMINER HEARING 1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P. O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO IN THE MATTER OF: Application of Pan American Case 3890 Petroleum Corporation for special pool rules and a non-standard gas proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. BEFORE: Elvis Utz, Examiner TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 3890.

MR. HATCH: Case 3890, application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for special pool rules and a non-standard gas proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation Guy Buell.

> Did I qualify you in the last case? MR. GEORGE H. FORD: Yes. MR. UTZ: He's qualified.

MR. BUELL: Thank you. Mr. Examiner, we have a rather unique situation here. The Empire-Penn Gas Pool is a fairly old gas pool. If memory serves me correctly, I believe it was discovered back in 1953. It also may well be the first pool for which this Commission adopted temporary rules. At least, it's the oldest temporary rule order that I've ever located. These temporary rules were adopted in 1953. They were not in the same form that your temporary rule orders are now, and that these orders expired by their own terms at the end of 18 months from the effective date, or the drilling of five wells in the pool, whichever came first.

What I suspect happened, although I don't actually know, shortly after we completed our wells, dry holes were drilled in the area, and apparently, everyone lost interest in

temporary rules because the order was allowed to die by its
own terms. No one tried to breathe the life back into it.
 The pool rules adopted were for 320-acre units for
this Penn production. Of course, as we all know now, for pools
discovered after June, 1964, I believe it is, that we have
statewide 320 gas units for wells of this depth.

So we're here today for two reasons: One, we're asking the Commission to adopt 320-acre permanent units for this pool as well as approve a non-standard proration unit in order that we may drill another well in this pool and see if we can find the Penn that one well hit and several others have missed.

GEORGE H. FORD,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Ford, you're the same George Ford that was qualified in Case 3873, were you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right, sir. In connection with your testimony in Case 3890, I wish you would look first at what has been identified as Pan American's Exhibit No. 1. What is that exhibit?

MR. UTZ: Guy, you have the order number for that first order?

MR. BUELL: Pardon?

MR. UTZ: You have the order number for that first order?

MR. BUELL: Yes. Yes, I do. I have that, Mr. Examiner. It's Order No. R-391 in Case No. 601. The hearing was in October 28, 1953. The action was November 25, 1963.

MR. UTZ: Thank you.

A Yes, sir. Back to Exhibit 1, this is a location or area map of the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico. I direct your attention, first, to the legend in the lower righthand corner.

The green is for Red Lake Pool Oil Wells. This production is from the Queen-Grayburg-San Andres. I'll have two wells that I'll show you in the center of the Exhibit that have that color that are Penn failures that were completed in the Red Lake. The purple is Empire-Abo. One of the Penn failures is now producing in the Empire-Abo; then, the red color is the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Well symbol.

If you'll look about the center of the map in Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, there is the discovery well for the Empire-Penn gas pool and the only producer up to this time. That is Pan American's State B No. 1 completed in

1953.

Q Mr. Ford, how many dry holes have been drilled in this area hunting this pay?

A There have been five dry holes. Four of these were cored over the Penn interval finding shale and sand and, one case, lime, where the formation was not developed at all insofar as porosity and permeability and good pay. Each of the wells had a drillstem test conducted over the Penn with recovery of water blanket in each case, mud in each case, and in one case, a slight show, and that's the well colored in green in the northeast fourth of the northwest fourth of Section 29. They got 150 feet of slightly gas-cut mud with low pressures. There were discouraging drillstem tests results; also, there were no shows on the recovered core.

The well down to the south of the discovery well in the northeast fourth of the northwest fourth of 32 is now an Empire-Abo well.

Then up to the north in Section 20 is a Penn failure that is now a Red Lake well. Then there are two dry holes that I don't have a color on. One is in the southeast fourth of the southeast fourth of 20, and the other is in the southwest fourth of 28.

Now, looking to the west, after we've covered these dry holes, you'll see a bold red and white tape, and just inside

that, a red dot. Pan American and other working interest owners in this proposed unit are willing to make another attempt of this rather elusive target. The Penn formation. We think there are some possibilities of finding it

We think there are some FIL productive at the location pictured there. That location is 990 from the east line and 990 from the south line of Section 30. The Township and Range are the same in all of these instances, and I won't keep repeating it. That well, we are presently alling Pan American's State V Gas Com #1; State V as in

"Victor", Gas Com #1, C-O-M. Q Mr. Ford, we are, of course, recommending 320-acre unit rules to the Commission and if they adopt them, then this would be a non-srandard unit, would it not?

A Yes, sir, it would.
 Q At the time we filed our application, we thought
 the non-standard unit would contain 280 acres. I notice on
 the hibit No. 1 it says 286.75 acres. What caused that?
 A We later found that what we felt were quarter

A We fatth found quarter sections were oversized, were actually what we normally referred to as lots along the west side of Section 30, were arranged 27 and 28, and are divided.

arranged 27 and 20, und I'd like to give the correct description now. The description we gave in our application was by quarter quarter section and so forth. The description would be lot 3, and 4,

and southeast fourth of southwest fourth and southeast fourth of Section 30. Those lots would be numbered along the west side of Section 30, starting at the top at the north as one, two, three, four; three and four in our proposed non-standard

unit. MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, in view of this development, it may be best to readvertise this case. I'm not too concerned about it because, actually, we're going more in the direction of a standard unit than the one that. was advertised, than if it was going from 280 acres to 286.75,

but --MR. UTZ: Let me clarify this. What did you request

1.

quarter quarter sections? THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I really think that's satisfactory, myself. MR. UTZ: I don't think that you have any problem,

myself.

THE WITNESS: I'm just trying --

MR. UTZ: We do it all the time.

MR. BUELL: I don't think that's nlcessary, or, you, Mr. Hatch?

MR. HATCH: No, except the acreage was given in the ad. I don't think it will require readvertising.

MR. BUELL: I don't think so.

MR. UTZ: How much is the acreage now?

THE WITNESS: 286.75, and I have it in brackets

under the unit name on Exhibit One.

MR. UTZ: Six and three-quarter acres?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. BUELL: Or in the direction of a standard unit. MR. UTZ: We'll kick it around a little bit.

Q (By Mr. Buell) All right, sir, let's talk about the forty acre hole in this unit. What's the situation there, Mr. Ford?

A We can describe that as the northeast fourth of the southwest fourth of Section 30. The situation is this: Tenneco and Conoco each have fifty per cent of the working interest in this forty acres.

Q Did we approach them to get their voluntary joinder to this proposed unit?

Yes, we did, and we found from them that this forty acres, as well as a much larger package of property, is subject to a production payment. A rather large one? Ą

A

Â

Well, it ranges from 85 to 95 per cent, depending on certain terms. I believe that those terms are, what is the cost to operate the property, so that there will be just enough to go to the production payment owner to leave a residual that will pay for operations which, I believe, is necessary to satisfy some tax problems.

What did they say when we asked them to join? They said they couldn't afford to join and I can understand how they can't afford to join if they have nothing left after paying the basic royalty, the production payment owner, and their operating expenses. They could get no return on their investment in drilling a very expensive well somewhere in the range of \$200,000 until the entire production

payment were payed out. As I understand, this is a purchase of Delhi-Taylor properties, and I don't have any idea of when the production payment might pay out, but usually, they run a very long term. It could run longer than the producing life of this well.

So by the same logic, then, Mr. Ford, it would be impossible, economically speaking, for the working interest

owners who voluntarily agreed to drill this well to, say, force pool this forty acre track as a unit?

A Yes, sir, and if I may express this opinion, I don't really think it would be fair to the working interest owners in the 280 or so acres to have to suffer the burden of paying production payment on forty acres if they had no interest in and had no part in getting it in that shape of having the production payment.

Q It is pretty obvious from Exhibit One and the many dry holes that this is a high risk well?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Ω Is it also a very expensive well to drill?
 A Yes, sir, on the order of, I believe it is a
 hundred and eighty thousand dollars, with our most conservative
 estimate of what it might cost us to make a producer.

Ω All right, sir. We talked about the working interest owners and the production payment on their interest on this forty acres that's not in the unit. Let me ask you now about the basic royalty. What is the situation there? A The entire south half of Section 30 which might go into a standard unit, the basic royalty is owned by the state, so the basic royalty would be paid to the state in the same amount, regardless of whether we have a standard or a

non-standard unit.

Q So from the standpoint of protecting the correlative rights of the basic royalty owner, that will occur under your recommendation to this Commission?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right, sir. Do you have any other comments on Exhibit One?

A Well, I have a trace of a cross section to three wells.

Q Are you ready to go into it, now?

A Yes, sir.

Q I believe that's been identified as Exhibit Number Two, Mr. Ford. Would you comment very briefly on it, please?

A All right, sir. Very briefly, it's logs on three wells, electric logs. The wells are identified up at the top of the logs.

The log on the left was drilled as a Penn test by Buffalo Oil Company as Delhi State Number One. The identification I have there now is the present identification for this well as a Red Lake producer.

Down at the bottom of the log is the completion information on the well, on each one of the wells. I direct your attention, first, to the middle log, the log on the discovery well and the only producer in the Empire-Penn field. You'll see the Penn formation. We're calling that zone, where the

perforations are, a morrow portion of the Penn; so, above that is a morrow correlative marker.

If you go to the log on the left, you'll see that the marker is there but the morrow zone is not developed. It's been shaled out and we got no recovery except mud on drillstem test.

When we go over to the right, the zone is almost shaled out. It's not as thick as it was in the discovery well. I examined the logs on the well. It appeared to be much more shaley. The core results got sand and shale.

The drillstem test recovery was only mud. No show of water, although the laterolog indicated it might be very high in water content. At least, we were not able to make a completion on that well.

Really, about all this cross section shows is that if we had 320 acres developed and present insofar as sand and porosity permeabilit;y, we could most probably drain it. The only impediment to communication is the zone disappearing, and we haope it appears over in Section 30 where we plan to drill our next well.

Q Based on performance of the discovery well, it does appear to you, as a reservoir engineer, does it not, that one well, if it has three hundred and twenty productive acres, will effectively and efficiently drain it?

A Yes, sir. This microlog on this well indicates a very dead clean sand development. There's about seventy feet of which we refer to as railroad tract porosity in this well. It looks very good. The well potentionaled there for thirty million. It's been producing since 1953. It's produced seventeen BCF of gas. It's still producing at a fairly high rate. So, it's my opinion that the well would drain three hundred twenty acres or more if the reservoir were there for it to drain.

Q All right, sir. Do you have any other comments on Exhibit Two?

A No, sir.

Q Let's move along, then, to Exhibit Number Three. What is that Exhibit?

A Exhibit Three is pertinent completion data and, actually, all the pertinent information I could find for the field, it's information obtainable upon Pan American State B. That's unit number one. I have already mentioned it was discovered in August of '53. That's number one.

Item eight, cumulative production of seventeen billion cubic feet to August 1, 1968, along with 225,000 barrels of condensate. That's all I have on Exhibit Three.

Q All right, sir. Exhibit Four, what is that Exhibit?

. . .

Α

Exhibit Four is simply a tabulation for the

Examiner's convenience of production of gas and condensate, and cumulative production is by years from '54 to '64, and then by months, from '65 on up to July of 1968.

Q All right, sir. Would you briefly summarize your recommendation and Pan American's recommendation to the Commission in this case?

A I recommend that permanent field rules be adopted for the Empire-Penn gas pool. My reasons for recommending permanent without having any drainage date other than an opinion or just what you stated in your opening statement as what the Commission thought was proper for this field back in '53 and what they think is proper now for all fields in southeast New Mexico that are down to the Penn or deeper, we've had a notice and we've had a hearing here and, so far, no one had indicated any protest for the 320 acre rules for this purpose. If the Commission sees fit and has to have some drainage date, we, perhaps, could come back later and show that. If so, we'd ask for temporary rules for just as long a period as they would give us, eighteen months, two years, or even a year if they won't go any longer than that.

Q But actually, we're only asking for what wells of depth would get right now under general or statewide rules?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is your recommendation as to the standard

well location for these units?

Λ On the 320 acre unit, with the standard well location being in the northwest quarter of the southeast quarter, not closer than 990 feet from the outer boundary of the quarter section. This is the location that was in the old rules for the Empire-Penn and we thought that was perfectly satisfactory and are recommending it.

 Ω Does the well that we hope to drill fall at a standard location?

A Yes, sir. It does. It's 990 out at the corner, the southeast corner. Part of the old rules contain the provision and we're recommending that provision for the rules we're recommending today for administrative approval of 200 foot variation in well location due to topographic conditions. Now, that's the remainder of the rules I'd recommend, are standard, and all the Commission rules, and I won't go into those what I think are fairly minor points. I believe I made my recommendation on the non-standard unit, also. Q Do you have anything else you care to add at

this time?

A No, sir.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, that's all we have by way of direct testimonly. I would like to formally offer our Exhibits One through Four, inclusive.

MR. UTZ: Exhibits One through Four will be entered into the record in this case.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits One through Four, inclusive, were admitted in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Now, the exceptions to the old order that you offered here, was it 200 topographical, or was that in the order?

A Yes, sir, that was in the order.

Q That was in the order?

A Yes, sir.

Q Were there any exceptions? Are you requesting anything other than what was in the old order, is what I'm trying to say.

A No, sir, except for the usual provisions about a well being completed within a mile of the pool, being in this pool. That's really all the minor points I can think of.

 Ω So what you're actually requesting then is the old order be updated?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. That would be fine.

A Yes, sir. I notice the old order, of course, had the casing and cementing program and that would be fine for these permanent rules that we're recommending now.

Q All right, sir. Now, this item number five, is that permeability or porosity?

MR. BUELL: On Exhibit Three?

MR. UTZ: Exhibit Three.

A That is the porosity calculated by logs and we don't have a permeability figure.

Q You have no idea other than it's a big well, so it must be pretty good.

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have a recent bottom hole pressure or surface pressure, either one?

A Yes. July 10, 1968, a seventy-two hour shut-in pressure of 1833.

Q And the well is how deep? Around 10,000.

A Around 10,000. Plugged back, around 10,270.

Q The weight of the column gas may not be too much, about 200 pound weight of column for --

A We went through a calculation on this and came out with 2430 using some reasonable factors to get the bottom hole conditions.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness? He may be excused. Does anyone have any statements in this case? The case will be taken under advisement and we'll take a fifteen-minute recess.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I would like to express our appreciation for your courtesy and consideration in letting us put our two cases on together, as well as for the consideration of others who have been waiting to put their cases on, and we sincerely appreciate it.

INDEX

WITNESS	PAGE
GEORGE H. FORD	
Direct Examination by Mr. Buell	3 .
Cross Examination by Mr. Utz	16

EXHIBIT	MARKED	OFFERED AND ADMITTED
Applicant's 1		
through 4		16

 $\hat{\mathcal{P}}_i$

4

STATE OF NEW MEXICO) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, Charlotte J. Macias, Court Reporter in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Charlatte Mac Court Reporter

I do hereby costily that the force y ie E complete seemed est 3890 the Exacts or b 68. beaud by us Technor New Hexico Oil Conservation commission

GOVERNOR DAVID F. CARGO CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico **Bil Conservation Commission**



STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON D. HAYS MEMBER

P. O. BOX 2088 Santa Fe

October 22, 1968

Mr. Guy Buell Pan American Petroleum Corporation Post Office Box 1410 Fort Worth, Texas 76101 Re: Case No Order N Applica Pan Am

Case No	3890		
Order No.	R-3529		
Applicant:		• :	

Pan American Petroleum Corp.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec OCC
Other

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3890 Order No. R-3529

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES AND A NON-STANDARD GAS PROBATION UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on October 9, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 22nd day of October, 1968, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation, seeks the promulgation of special rules and regulations for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 320-acre spacing units and specified well locations.

(3) That the applicant further seeks approval of a nonstandard gas proration unit comprising Lots 3, 4, SE/4 SW/4, and SE/4 of Section 30, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its State V Com Well No. 1, to be located 990 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line of said Section 30. -2-CASE No. 3890 Order No. R-3529

(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, special rules and regulations providing for 320-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

(5) That the special rules and regulations should provide for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(6) That the proposed non-standard gas provation unit should be approved and dedicated to the Pan American Petroleum Corporation State V Com Well No. 1.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Special Rules and Regulations for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE EMPIRE-PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL

<u>RULE 1</u>. Each well completed or recompleted in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian gas pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

<u>RULE 2.</u> Each well shall be located on a standard unit consisting of approximately 320 acres which shall comprise any two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental section, being a legal subdivision (half section) of the United States Public Lands Survey. For purposes of these rules, a unit consisting of between 316 and 324 contiguous surface acres shall be considered a standard unit.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and -3-CASE No. 3890 Order No. R-3529

hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Lands Survey, or the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with:

- (a) The non-standard unit consists of guarterguarter sections or lots that are contiguous by a common bordering side.
- (b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a single governmental section and contains less acreage than a standard unit.
- (c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the section in which the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit.
- (d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certified mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Director may approve the application if no such operator has entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

<u>RULE 4.</u> Each well shall be located in the northwest guarter or the southeast guarter of the section and shall be located no nearer than 790 fest to the outer boundary of the guarter section and no nearer than 130 fest to any governmental guarter-guarter section line.

<u>RULE 5.</u> The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well will be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary of the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox -4-CASE No. 3890 Order No. R-3529

location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. Each well shall be cased and cemented as follows:

(a) <u>Surface Pipe</u>

The surface pipe shall be set through all shallow potable water-bearing beds, and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to circulate the cement behind the pipe to the bottom of the cellar.

(b) Intermediate String

The intermediate string of casing shall be set through the shallow oil-producing beds in the area, and in no event shall be set higher than the top of the San Andres formation and a sufficient amount of cement used to circulate the cement to the base of the surface casing.

(c) Production String

The production string shall be set no higher than the top of the producing formation, and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to circulate the cement to a point above the top of the Wolfcamp producing formation encountered in the area at an approximate depth of 7,000 feet. An alternate cementing method may be employed using a two-stage tool, provided that the method is satisfactory to the District Oil and Gas Inspector.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That a non-standard gas proration unit comprising Lots 3, 4, SE/4 SW/4, and SE/4 of Section 30, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, is hereby approved and dedicated to the Pan American -5-CASE No. 3890 Order No. R-3529

esr/

Petroleum Corporation State V Com Well No. 1, to be located 990 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line of said Section 30.

(2) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or completed in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the operator or any well having an unorthodox location shall notify the Artesia District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before November 15, 1968.

(3) That any operator desiring to dedicate 320 acres to a well presently drilling to or completed in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool shall file a Form C-102 with the Commission on or before November 15, 1968.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

B. HAYS, Member GUYTON

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

STATE "B" GAS UNIT NO. 1 1. Discovery Date: August 24, 1953 2. Initial Potential: CAOF = 30 MMCFPD + 24 BCPD 3. TD = 12,3414. PBD = 10,2705. Ø = 7.5% (log) 6. $S_W = 20\%$ 7. Gas-Liquid Ratio July 1968 - 132,000 CF/BC Ave. over life of well = 73,000 CF/BC 8. Cumulative Production 8-1-68 = 17,049,674 MCF 9. Gas Gravity = 0.638Specific Gravity Liquid = 0.753 Gravity Liquid = 59.6° API 6420) 7-10-6 C -22 Kul 833 Sill? 10. 11. Abandonment Pressure = 500 psi 12. Original BHP = 4068 psi (-6420) 13. BHT = 154°

		4
i i i	BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ	
	BEFORE EN COMMISSION	
	OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION	1
· · ·	PAN AMS EXHIBIT NO3	
	7761	-
	CASE NO	
	THE OWNER AND ADDRESS OF THE OWNER ADDRE	

			TABULATION OF PRODU EMPIRE PENNSYLVANIAN EDDY-COUNTY, NEW-ME	GAS POOL		
· · ·	Year/ Month	(MCF) Gas Production	· Cum.Gas Production (MCF)	Bbls. Cond. Production	Cum. Cond. <u>Production</u> (Bbl.)	 -
	1954	664,844	664,844	15,005	15,005	
4 U . 4	1955	605,852	1,270,696	25,078	40,08 3	
	1956	1,213,716	2,484,412	20,383	60,466	• •
	1957	1,111,892	3,596,304	18,080	78,546	· · · ·
	1958	796,049	4,392,353	12,303	90,849	
	1959	716,620	5,108,973	12,363	103,212	
and a management	1960	1,348,308	7,338,381	19,916	123,128	
1	1961	1,581,315	8,919,696	20,459	143,587	
MCAN II.	1962	1,308,267	10,227,963	16,024	159,611	
and the second secon	1963	1,348,919	11,576,882	14,653	174,264	and a second
niali U	1964 <u>1965</u>	1,586,598	13,163,480	17,495	1.91,759	
	Jan. Feb. Mar. Apr. May June July Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec. <u>1586</u> Jan. Feb. Mar.	193,643 152,590 129,095 118,082 158,970 152,364 123,385 104,580 72,173 93,040 75,202 101,479 129,030 124,962 142,575	14,638,083		204,809 ORE EXAMINER UTZ	
	Apr. Máy June July Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec.	154,994 44,791 92,999 127,438 108,157 112,371 111,043 102,380 106,915	15,995,738	1,332 329 OIL C 799 PAN	216,749	

A start

5 . 	Year/ <u>Month</u>	(MCF) Gas <u>Production</u>	Gas Production	Bbls. Cond. <u>Production</u>	Cum. Cond. <u>Production</u>	
	1967 Jan. Feb. Mar. Apr. May June July Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec. 1968	120,636 80,820 126,314 140,703 135,001 35,541 16,726 60,135 86,944 16,799 118,412 39,246	16,973,015	982 602 1,125 1,125 1,017 254 101 377 632 152 961 275		
	Jan. Feb. Mar. Apr. May June July	2,358 9,753 33,292 3,496 2,328 2,420 23,012	16,975,373 16,985,126 17,018,418 17,021,914 17,024,242 17,026,662 17,049,674	5 23 339 27 18 3 174	224,352 224,357 224,380 224,719 224,746 224,764 224,767 224,941	

Ć

-2-

Empire Per Gas Poal -Mr. Wello -Pour american Eddy 320 990 from outer Bauday 200 fout for top. - NW or SE appeared of a reon - Stand 280 unit -Pan am 280 Sec 30 5/2, T175, R28E, SE/4, and SW14 less the NE/4 990 PFS 990 FEL No. aut \$E/ 5/25/4 State & Com # 1 footage Sec T SE14 SE14 R Port County

Care 3880 Heard 10-9-68 Rec. 10-11-68 Seant Pan an's request for Special pool Rules for the Impire Perm Los pool. a cypy of sthe old ender 321 is attached however it seems to me that the Ottoka - Perm. order R-1670E strond he usedan a type ader. The caring protición of R-381 probably should be used. also grant a N 5 P for. 286.25 Aci Consister of Lola 3+4, 565W, 5614, sec. 30-175-28F.

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

OIL AND GAS BUILDING. P. O. BOX 1410 FORT WORTH, TEXAS-76101

September 23, 1968

D. L. RAY Division Engineer

FORN 446 8-64

File: GHF-495-986.510.1

Cad 3890

Subject: Field Rules and Non-Standard Unit Hearing Empire (Pennsylvania) Gas Pool Eddy County, New Mexico

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission (3) Post Office Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

1.

Reference is made to the telephone conversation of September 20, 1968, between Mr. Wells of this office and your Mr. George Hatch. This is to confirm Pan American Petroleum Corporation's request that a case be docketed for the October 9, 1968, NMOCC Hearing to consider the adoption of field rules for the Empire (Pennsylvanian) Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico. Also, a request will be made for approval of a non-standard 280 acre unit in the subject field.

Field rules to be requested will include the following:

320 acre units consisting of two governmental quarter sections.

- Standard well location to be in the NW or SE quarter section 2. not closer than 990' from the outer boundary of the quarter section.
- Administrative approval of 200' variation in well location 3. due to topographic conditions.

The non-standard unit for which approval will be requested is described as follows:

> 280 acres, including the southeast quarter of Section 30, the south half of the southwest quarter of Section 30, and the northwest quarter of the southwest quarter of Section 30 in T-17-S, R-28E, Eddy County, New Mexico.

que I-S, R-ZU-Yours very truly, D. J. Paygd DCCCRET MARLED DOCCRET MARLED DOCCRET MARLED DOCCRET MARLED

WCW:jn

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM COR-PORATION FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES AND A NONSTANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT, EDCY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

No. 3890

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned attorneys, duly licensed to practice law in the

State of New Mexico, hereby enters their appearance in this cause as New Mexico counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 5th day of October, 1968.

ATWOOD & MALONE

)

)

)

)

Вy

P. O. Drawer 700 Roswell, New Mexico

Blor 7 mill

Docket No. 29-68

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 9, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 3872: Application of Union Oil Company of California for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Federal "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the San Andres and such other formations as may occur in the open-hole interval from approximately 4620 to 7350 feet.
- CASE 3873: Application of R. G. McPheron for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately 5250 feet to 5854 feet in his S. P. Johnson Well No. 1 located 990 feet from the West line and 1650 feet from the South line of Section 5, Township 18 South, Range 39 East, South Carter-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3874: Application of Gulf Oil Company U. S. for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle production from the Paddock and Blinebry Oil Pools in the well-bore of its C. L. Hardy Well No. 2 located in Unit N of Section 20, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, with the provision that no more than one single allowable will be produced from said well.

CASE 3875:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a well in exception to the Fowler-Ellenburger Rules at an unorthodox location 910 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of Section 15, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
October 9, 1968, Examiner Hearing

Docket 29-68

CASE 3876: Application of Newmont Oil Company for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Young (Queen) Unit Area comprising 1320 acres, more or less, of federal and state lands in Township 18 South, Range 32 East, Young (Queen) Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3877:

Application of Newmont Oil Company for a waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its Young (Queen) Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen formation through 17 wells located in Sections 9, 16, 17, 19, 20, 21, and 29, Township 18 South, Range 32 East, Young (Queen) Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3878:

Application of General American Oil Company of T as for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the Premier sand through two injection wells located in Unit M of Section 8, and Unit G of Section 17, Township 16 South, Range 30 East, West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3879:

Application of Walter Duncan Oil Properties for an unorthodox oil well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a well at an unorthodox oil well location 1000 feet from the North line and 1242 feet from the East line of Section 36, Township 32 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Said well would be projected to the Dakota formation.

CASE 3880:

Application of Anne Burnett Windfohr, dba Windfohr Oil Company, for salt water disposal, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Abo formation in the perforated interval from approximately 6970 feet to 7028 feet in the Windfohr Oil Company Jackson "B" Well No. 23 located in Unit J of Section 24, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Jackson-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3881:

Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for the creation of a new oil pool and for special pool rules, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Devonian oil pool for its Lone Star Federal Well No. 1 located in the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 20, Township 8 South, Range 36 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 80-acre proration units. October:9, 1968 - Examiner HearingDocket 29-68CASE 3882:Application of Solar Oil Company for a special gas-oil ratio
limitation, Lea County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 506 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations to provide for a limiting gas-oil ratio
of 6,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil in the Teague
Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.CASE 3883:Application of Solar Oil Company for a special gas-oil ratio

<u>CASE 3003:</u> Application of solar off company for a special gas-off facto limitation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 506 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to provide for a limiting gas-oil ratio of 6,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil in the Imperial Tubb-Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3884: Application of Marathon Oil Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause. seeks approval of the Miller-Ranch Unit Area comprising 5,276 acres, more or less, of State, Federal and Fee lands in Townships 21 and 22 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3885:

Application of Sinclair Oil & Gas Company for a waterflood expansion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks authority to expand its Turner "B" Grayburg-Jackson Waterflood Project, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, by the conversion to water injection of 12 additional injection wells located in Sections 20, 29, and 30, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3886:

Application of Sinclair Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks amendment of its Guadalupe Ridge Unit Agreement, unitizing certain lands in Eddy County, New Mexico, and approved by Order No. R-3471, to conform to certain requirements of the Director of the United States Geological Survey. In the absence of objection, the case will be submitted and an order issued upon the basis of the application and exhibits attached thereto.

CASE 3887:

Application of Kersey & Company for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the Premier sand of the Grayburg formation through two wells to be located in Units E and K of Section 12, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant further proposes to produce oil from the Upper Grayburg through parallel strings of tubing, if said zones are productive in the subject wells. October 9, 1968, Examiner Hearing

Docket No. 29-68

CASE 3888:

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a dual completion, salt water disposal and tubing exception, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its State E "B" Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 27, Township 10 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the North Echols-Devonian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the tubingcasing annulus into the San Andres formation through perforations in said casing from approximately 5220 feet to 5250 feet. Applicant also seeks an exception to the tubing requirements of Commission Rule 107 in that said tubing would be set more than 250 feet above the upper most Devonian perforation.

CASE 3889:

Application of BTA Oil Producers for the creation of a new pool and special pool rules, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new pool for the production of oil from the Bough C zone of the Pennsylvanian formation for its well located in Section 5, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-acre provation units and for the assignment of an 80-acre allowable factor of 4.77.

<u>CASE 3890:</u>

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for special pool rules and a non-standard gas proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 320-acre spacing units with wells to be located in either the northwest quarter or the southeast quarter of the section. Applicant further seeks approval of a 280-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the SE/4, S/2 SW/4, and the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 30, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, to be dedicated to its State V Com Well No. 1 located 990 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 30.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 601 Order No. R-391

THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY FOR A TEMPORARY ORDER ESTABLISHING UNIFORM 320-ACRE SPACING PATTERN AND 320-ACRE PRORATION UNITS IN THE COMMON SOURCE OF SUPPLY DISCOVERED IN STANOLIND'S STATE 'AB', WELL NO. 1, NW/14 SE/14 SECTION 29, TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

TEMPORARY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October 28, 1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 25th day of November, 1953, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced and exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That a common source of supply of gas was discovered by the Stanolind Oil and Gas Company's No. 1, State 'AB', located 1980 feet from the South and east lines of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico; the well being completed at a plugged-back depth of 10,270 feet through casing perforations 10,102 to 10,127 in a basal Pennsylvanian sand, the well having an initial open-flow potential of 30 million cubic feet of gas per day.

(3) That geological and engineering data now available to the Commission indicate that one well will apparently drain 320 acres, and that this common source of supply should be developed on 320-acre proration units for a period of 18 months from date of entry of this order, or until five wells shall have been completed, whichever date is sooner.

(4) That the common source of supply discovered by the aforementioned well should be designated as the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, and should cover the follow-ing described area in Eddy County, New Mexico:

-2" Order No. R-391

Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM S/2 Section 19, S/2 Section 20, S/2 Section 21, S/2 Section 22, all Sections 27 through 34, incl.

Township 18 South, Range 28 East, NMPM N/2 Section 3, N/2 Section 4, N/2 Section 5, N/2 Section 6

(5) That certain rules should be adopted to adequately protect freshwater zones in the area, and the shallow oil-producing horizons now productive in the Empire,

(6) That operators in the pool should submit certain geological and engin-Red Lake and Artesia Pools. eering data upon completion of each well in the pool.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the application of Stanolind Oil and Cas Company be, and the same (1) That a new pool be, and the same hereby is created, designated for gas hereby is in part approved, as follows:

production, denominated the Empire-Pennsylvanian Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and

described as follows:

Township 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPM S/2 Section 19, S/2 Section 20, S/2 Section 21, S/2 Section 22, all Sections 27 thru 34, incl.

Township 18 South, Range 28 East, NMPM N/2 Section 3, N/2 Section 4 N/2 Section 5, N/2 Section 6

(2) That effective on the date of this order, the following rules and regulations shall apply to wells hereafter drilled, completed or recompleted in the Ampire Permerturnian for Pool defined herein in addition to the Commissionle Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, defined herein, in addition to the Commission's applicable rules, regulations and orders heretofore or hereafter adopted to the extent not in conflict herewiths

SPECIAL POOL RULES EMPIRE-PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL

SECTION A. No well shall be drilled or completed or recompleted, and no Notice of Intention to Drill or drilling permit shall be approved, unless,

(a) Such well be located on a designated drilling unit of not less than 320 acres of land, more or less, according to legal subdivision of the United States Land Surveys, in which unit all the interests are consolidated by pooling agreement or otherwise and on which no other well is completed, or approved for completion, in the pool;

Order No. R-391

-3-

(b) Such drilling unit be in the shape of a rectangle except for normal variations in legal subdivisions of the United States Land Surveys, the north half, south half, east half or west half of each section of land constituting a drilling unit;

Such well shall be located 990 feet from the outer boundary of either the northwest or southeast quarter of the section, subject to variation of 200 feet for topographic conditions. Further tolerance shall be allowed by the Commission only in cases of extremely rough terrain, where compliance would necessarily increase drilling costs.

SECTION B.

(c)

Proration Units: The proration unit shall consist of 320 acres or a legal United States Land Office Survey halfsection, and the approximate 320 acre unit shall follow the usual legal subdivision of the General Land Office Section Surveys.

The pooling of properties of parts thereof shall be per-(a) mitted, and if not agreed upon may be required in any case when and to the extent that the smallness or shape of a separately owned tract would, under the enforcement of the uniform spacing plan of proration units, otherwise deprive or tend to deprive the owner of such tract of the opportunity to recover his just and equitable share of the natural gas in the pool; provided that the owner of any tract that is smaller than the drilling unit establishment for the field shall not be deprived of the right to drill on and produce from such tract if same can be done without waste; but in such case the allowable production from such tract, as compared with the allowable production therefrom if such tract were a full unit, shall be in the ratio of such tract to the area of a full unit of 320 acres.

Casing and Cementing Program.

(a) Surface Pipe:

The surface pipe shall be set through all shallow potable water-bearing beds, and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to circulate the cement behind the pipe to the bottom of the cellar.

Intermediate String:

The intermediate string of casing shall be set through the shallow oil-producing beds in the area, and in no event shall be set higher than the top of the San Andres formation and a sufficient amount of cement used to circulate the cement to the base of the surface casing.

SECTION C.

(b)

Order No. R-391

The production string shall be set no higher than the top The production string snall be set no nigher than the to of the producing formation, and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to circulate the cement to a point about the top of the Welferm producing formation on (c) Production String: above the top of the Wolfcamp producing formation encountered in the area at an approximate depth of 7,000 countered in the area at an approximate depth of {,UUU feet. An alternate cementing method may be employed using a twomstame tool, provided that the method is estimated ieet. An alternate cementing method may be employed using a two-stage tool, provided that the method is satisfactory to the District Oil and Gas Inspector.

GEOLOGICAL AND ENGINEERING DATA.

SECTION D.

26

(a) Upon completion of each well within the defined limits of upun complection of each well with one verticed line of the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, each operator shall the Empire-rennsy Ivanian Gas rool, each operator Shall submit to the District Office of the Commission at Artesia SUBMED to the DISUFICE OFFICE OF THE COMMENSSION at Artesia two copies of either an electric log or sample log showing two copies of either an electric rog or sample rog snowing thereon the estimated formation tops as encountered in the well. In the event that the producing formation is cored Well. In the event that the producing formation is cored in the well and a core analysis made, two copies of this analysis shall also be submitted to the Commission.

PROVIDED, HOWEVER, That the above rules and regulations shall remain in full force and effect for a period of at least 18 months, or until five wells are drilled to the producing formation of the Empire-Pennsylvanian Pool. torce and effect for a period of at least 10 months, or un the producing formation of the Empire-Pennsylvanian Pool. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman R. R. SPURRIER, Member and Secretary

SEAL

nC

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE & GAS RESERVE DATA

HARVEY E. YATES - SINGER "C" #1

Initial Bottom Hole Pressure at 10,000' was 4,435 psig.

Shut-in Bottom Hole Pressure taken at 10,000' on April 21, 1967 was 2,178 psig.

Gas produced to April 21, 1967 was 2,818,494 MCF.

This is equivalent to 1,249 MCF of gas production per pound pressure drop.

Remaining gas reserves to 1,000 psi. bottom hole pressure is 1,471,322 MCF.

Exhibit #6

Estimated ultimate gas recovery is 4,289,816 MCF.

	• *
	<u>۱</u>
	<u>n.</u>
	< ()
	1 L L L
	21
	
	1
	.0.
	S.,
	Δ. ^v
	S.
	× .
	N1 1
	×.
	, -
۰.	
	×.
	¥.

• • 1,

\$567,541

Total 4 wells are expected to lose

\$310,000 \$210,828

\$520,828 \$ 3,897 \$310,000 (\$306,103)

Harvey Yates -Singer "C" #1

4,289,816

3,640,000

19,600

33,555

28,500

.79

Harvey Yates -Singer "A" #1 Yates - Pecos River Deep Unit #3 Yates - Pecos River Deep Unit #1 1,042,317 191,856 885,000 163,000 4,300 430 \$125,499 \$ 22,235 \$310,000 \$310,000 WORKING INTEREST PROFIT OR LOSS () (\$184,501) (\$287,765)

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO MCMILLAN-MORROW GAS AREA

WELL

GROSS RECOVERABLE GAS-MCF

W. I. RECOVERABLE GAS-MCF

M. I.

ULT. W.I. INCOME GAS & DISTILLATE

TOTAL

ULTIMATE PAYOUT STATUS

Assume recoverable gas is 469 MCF/Ac. Ft. Assume drainage is 640 acres.

Net feet of pay to drain recoverable gas would be as follows: Pecos River Deep Unit #1 - - - -

.64 feet Pecos River Deep Unit #3 - - - -3.47 feet

Harvey Yates - Singer "A" #1 - -.ll feet

Harvey Yates - Singer "C" #1 - - 14.29 feet

Exhibit +8

WELL ECONOMICS - ASSUMING 640 ACRE DRAINAGE

MCMILLAN-MORROW GAS AREA

Atoka Zone Harvey Yates-Singer "C" #1	Harvey Yates-Singer "A" #1 Morrow Zone	Pecos River Deep Unit #1 Pecos River Deep Unit #3	
28' 5'	л Т	20'	NET
8,393,175 MCF	1,500,000 MCF	5,995,125 MCF 7,194,150 MCF	W. I. RECOVERABLE GAS
\$1,213,472	\$ 216,691	\$ 866,766 \$1,040,119	W. I. INCOME* GAS & DISTILLATE
\$310,000	\$310,000	\$310,000 \$310,000	TOTAL COST
\$903,472	(loss) \$ 93,309	\$556,766 \$730,119	WORKING INTEREST PROFIT

* Based upon gas price of 13¢/MCF after taxes, and distillate price of \$2.43/bbl.

たべかんけ 13

		linii	Entre & altreactories	RICO	-	1 1		11	1.15. 124	128 404	Sanférd	1	1	1	11/2		
	ter inter	Strin.	Allen and a second seco	Capt C.K. PE	preie, olai Peoreo, Esi. 1313 - 213118 - 1	Lavis Volice	Listie Jecksen J. M. Jecksen 19.84 Statksen	Qisin 13 M	Waldrip, Cher el al 1 31.06 4 33 (11.15 71	11.15 411.43	3 J. R. Holenghill 3 33.52 2133.53 Thos. Allen	199171			
	Polon	unalay hare	R. Tern Den U.M. 65 G.W. Perry *	Kerr-	arathon 20-73	Wolice Bogart 3-1-63	0kia 12-13-63 . L		Linehon KA	Ceek Veles.Er	Halnis XOCO	Wathis Curfis	5.29.63		et J.A. Nichenr		
	-14 - 41 - 13 - 41	night Lee Robertia	Jehnster "	Edilhi	arris	' z t Storenev	Mo. Allisen	Harotha -26-73 	WOOD				Pure 2:5:13 J.S. Wichaner 2 Horp Lenis				
	0 (A.10.43)	Atlantic 11-33-65	Kerr-M ^c Gee 3 - 18 - 69	Phillips 9-7-61	Sulf 12-18-67 C.Einspehr	Nichard	Karr- M ^c Gee \$18.40 Paitlips	Nol'L Quar	in a sugar	ikelton 6. Troiner 1 - 1 - 66 Aliner	I.A Shugart	Humble 5 - 12 - 69		117	lessell a Rebel Birney 112-3-71 etal KBP		
		esa T Linnett Peak A.N.Kedsen	A.C. Legalf S. 4-15 Legalf Braible Lefass Stendes	Jenes Va A Pickrati 10 1430 8. M. Mereissa	MWJ Yates 6-11-65 #788. 7.8. 7.8. 7.8. 7.8. 7.8. 7.8. 7.8.		Malles Menne	Rix E.	1 M. 137 1764	rneou, etal	flerence Nebster	R.E.Bischmore Ruth G.Bool	Bosselt & Birney	C 3 C Cops Via X ong C 1900	HAP Cozel		
	inclair 1-17-69	Sin	ebir	Rebei	Yoln Bres	NAL & GR	Pure Pure	Pure	+ 8:87%	e fratherstane	J.H. Hantins	(Magnotie) y	Humble 5-2869	136			
	ALANT B	uuri ș.	4 • 69 19 • 69 17 • 69	Nis & Teles, elel John Hernbicker	Paber/ser Sinclair 8 + 25 - 74	<u> GENie</u> GENie Eelph	T.T. Sanders Viz. Elo Alos Pure Viz. Sert. 4-3-63	M*622	18 1317 18 1317	Kerr McGee		4-3-69	5-28 69 Mabel Forminge Selph Wis Linian etel Chapma		ineing Line Le		
	U Villioms	Mag 1 Mog. Mag 1 S-1-67	Sinclair 8 - 6 - 69	Sinclair Mara	<u>C.H. 3mla.elal</u> thon Superior	(Phillip) (1):11:11 (1):11			Kerr-McG 7-10-69		4 . 7.69 4	Relph-Nix Pure 1-7-69 Maria	··· Paltell	Lindsly	41 AHIASHIE		* *
	L	.4 б. 1 ⁵⁻¹⁴⁴ дн4	Nobel Altentop	5-16-65	Sinn	Nis, ela	-12-11		Beile Blutremi Atlantic 2-13-67	ni	4.3.69	1-3-69 Juan	Attachic (064512)	To stas Safibery	1-11-61 /6.E.Co		
	3 /	. 8. Alteson, Est.	6.6. N/2 63. 819	GER.L. Rost, etal W.P.Inge	4 3 69 14 011 AughNix	etal	C.F. Nock <u>C.C.Nightawar</u> In Amari	Raiph Ris, Elai	R.T. Schenel	ON'E BIL	Reiph Bis A.Z. Schenck C.Woll	Reigh Nix, etcl R. 7. Schenck Atlantic	B-2-67 R.T. Jekenek Atlantic	8.4 84823	F.M. Lea		a - 14
	ebel 0il 5466-547 1 · 39 · 70	Gulf 2-14-68	Sinclair 3-1163	MorrowDise. 🗐 h S M.M.Wilso			- 18 - 69 5 8 87, 37 U Lillinoia Lakewidd]	Allentic 2-13-67 R.T. Schene	k R. T. Schol	net ale	Atlontic 2 - 8 - 11 27	8-21-67 Schenck		fatte Hamilton Allies Allies Allies Allies Allies Allies Allies		
		uas I ⁿ Jerry Curlis John Kanalag y	tolosala J.H. Balal Jeara	Atlantic Sineldir	4 14		162623 Phill 3-15 16		Allantic 12-10-66	1 Second	Ya 123 Bro 4 - 25-55	Alfantie 3-H-67	Catifornia 4-23-69	Forest H.Lea	ermice		
•	- B		(; I	r l		ю		J.F. Themoson R.F. Philip	15 Erald iTexnsing + Eaur thempson	riper.	F.H. Lee	LL. Ronkin F. M. Los	Colifornia JEA: G.E.Controj 12-1-12			
	schen efel		afofe mille		• 11 T	PanAm. 8-18-69 968407 3785	Pan Am la-ca-ca state 37 55	19	36	Perrie uss Humb Ince 4.2 Elos E.M. R. 10 Elos E.M. R. 10	ble 17 yr y	Colifernis Chester Storr Albert Lee	Helping, etal 12 365 Werle Lymen, de galbert Leer	Renkio,	Aheida Mc 163 10-21 131 H.F. Boc R.I.S. Ella Me		
2 1 12		onto Foloné (m) 141 - Atta 3-11	ntic (Sept.sss strong, stat anning	Jonio Fe Lon Allentic 3-13-67	Superior 7. 27 - 21			Wilsen.		Peir Huroble & - 69 4-2-69 7 C.M. 5 Kigdes		California 4-10-69 Thester Storr Albert Las	LE LATRONT	Rumbil	Bulf 31-11		
+ - € -			offman, et al anning PanAm. t-17-54 2-13-64	Winnie Kester Arten for the Article RESELTUR RESELTUR	J.N. Morris 2-18-75	A 1	Streight M	Atlantic Sinclar,	4 TO 2410-		iumble s	V.P. G.E.Con heidon 12-1-1		FTY	GE Y	•	
-	141 171 1 141 1715 14	Tenning	W.J. Gyshmo 9 <u>fisha Fooning</u> a Yates Bros	والروق معسول	ALL MERINE	Rumbl (1-22-5					lane SeJsha atie	21-68 [018140] V.D. Sheiden 1-21-68	23 11 1 1 1 1 1 A	4umble 12-1-63	- 1-72 (61403		
		1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.	Monsonte II - II - Ca - C	J. Forming Carp	ALS Contelle	בורי בורי	Himble	-15.4	1019260. 0.10		C103,237 #	istor Conta			AKE		
	elet a t	Conterfit	io-ii-es J.L.Potk etal Johnforning	Murbhe Mart 14 Josef (201 S. J. Jehasen Part	591 201 85113 L.T. R.T. 3228 140 / 197 . 3167		Albert Lee Richard Flayd	1 7/3.	Albert Lee Berg etal Seget Tek			nnie Bentley Iber I Lee (3)	5.77 A	Flynn	Hanson Q.S.		
		12- 21- 65 12- 21- 65 10 657 27 61 25	J.L. Poik, etal Jahafonning Phillips Gulf 5-15-66 Phil-16 Erabaz 1065127 	Philli 5-15-0 & 10 D		Rebel 11-6-10	1 10	170 ble 7-162 yd, Est,	Wheri J. N. 8 el Les, I.N. 8 el el el	racjs Sam Mile ter (1. ele) ir,	λ¶. ⊡3∙61 λ	nnie Bentley		MC	MILLIA		
	<u>Y'B</u>			6416 1711-63 1613 16131129			Rebel H- 6-70 H- 506 5-5-74 4-20 69 25-742 8		Jack Sriffi 6 - 2 - 74	27			Humble 12-1-69		S.P. Yates Häu 165874	.:	
	Yotes 20. Bros. 21-5-61	u 11 31	0	Gulf T-11-61 PAIRES 061721 5-15-66 51-64 E10002	Gulf I-11-55 Kinolg	Almo Kindi Mrs.M.L. Kindia	Sunray Mid-C	۹.	KE W	000	IN	umbic te-74 Helent	Flynnedd Ossola	RES	25 SERVOIR	4	
- gen A	JUMAN MER.		445721	· // · · i	ci U <u>Kindig</u> Phillipu Stistig	<u>Juri</u> 1. 1.1.2.2.1.1	Sriffin S. Mitel			Humble I Bize au		5		<u> </u>	V.P.Sh 347.cl	a Baar aa af cua	•
	92. Yeles	Slo!	e संघ 	Phillips	-	Suttiren L.	California		Celifornia 4- 1-69 Kumi	le Shirt		Y.P. Sheldo	1.5. 1 H.W. (3) 16-1-65(3)	H H arry 6-1-6501 8B5671	<u> </u>		
	18 8 8 8 8 8 8	1000- 701 J.E.Hell 120112	Atlantic 2+23-68	1- 1- 68 Wice 483310;	-	Putrice 5	Humble 6-19-74 R.Sweeringen		8edingficia Lemia (r. 19 2644 (s.	W. Marshall	4	4 0 065760	655750 L		6 - 3 - 65 QJ 065 871		
	1	4. Wollworth	A.C. Pine gal	32	E F. CAMBDELL	1.E.81950	四朝33	1.	*	34		1	· 5	DEED	UNUT		1 <u>1</u> 18
		<u>, 1</u>		ŕ	Houtroy 4 19 1838 4 DIA 11-1-55	Humbi 4 - 9 - 0	es Jean				W.J. lisen, tal umble 4 59	Fair O 6 - 1 - 6 065 C YATES D	s(s) n R/G	7-1-66CI 05393	bir Oil, etal 1 - 1 - 65(3) 05393	.	
	251 'd'	1 Thomas; 36-75 / 1/2 & Y 2-74' Osrethu	0 47 1 2		J. 8. Mestrey Heen Meuliceu	J. 8. Maxi Hogh Mai	ullag Est.	Lewis	Nellie T. Lewis	of 20.7 V	ennisor 📜	<u>OPE</u>	:		45-11		
			Nugh over ag ort, elas	1.14 * 14 .14 • 14.14	Basin Y Kimpell Ta 1630	а. да 400. "L	31 3 3 3 3 3	. Lewis . Lewis . e a t	8 27 494 82 8 26 49 9 Hum 1 1 26 21 8 25 2 - 23 - 66 Humble (7 3 - 23 - 74 (7 7 4 - 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	10.8 103 74 74	1.01.101. atestE: 1.65(3) (5115	V.P. 5ka 7-1-65130	46.87 2740.52 1 den,eta; 95.95	V.P. Sheid 3 - 1 - 65B 413261 - 2	on 6-1-0501 1965760		
	Gulf #23 11-28-69 48 Mc- 6105941 P	Atlandic (41000) (9-3-52 00 Amer. 9 7 5555 6	SAN SI KATT	iattie Knobieuch J.Slevenson	4- L		Jean Everest I.T. LewisEs	Humble	and the second	Texoco 8 - 1 - 63 8 - 1 - 63	ິເຄ			15.1	ates 5.P. Yetes of 5.1.74 65.00 0431922 1665 6		
	Shell 40.0	t t H Å	1	(8.0.6).	(Vealery)		4	3 - 32-69	12-21-71 Texoco (2. 1. 6 1532	ir (5(3) (0)	tes 8. 5.9 Yales 1-85 etai 1-55241-1-55 (3)	Y.P. Sheldan 3- 1- 65(1)	Ste			
	а. 195 1966 (Л.	Guif T. 27.63	veh Moutroy J. B. Woutrey	3165 3810 Hugh A 1950 J.B.A	louiray louiray	Xog	Heatroy	KC.Har risin	flexaed 12-19-7	H8D	\mathcal{I}	1841 Josses .P. HBU .eiden 1-65-09 5593	013161	5Yotes 5.Y -1-63(2) 5- 865665 043	otes Yotes Petr. 1-74 HBP 1922 049945		
	P 13.71 P 13.71 Gul 1-72 19-10	f Constal	ľ	H.N.CJ.B.N 1 - 20 - 64 J. B. M	evlreg -	R	olphistory	1.1.650	Erile Boetzat	Texaco	ωŇ	And urse	Al la vi roir Vishelded 2-1-650	Hondo 8 - 1 - 650	U.S. Yotes Petr. HBP With Black F		ι
en e			Smeil Tr. deutreg Bres,	4 Nugh M	utráy Heetrog Bres		Bolah	. ew 1	10 132 MoryT Hudson 1-2-75 Texac	8.W.Feir, 2.1-6 690 061524		Texaco	1 4 W For 2 - 1 6 C 2 - 1 6 C 4 - 1 6 S C 4 - 1 6 S C 4 - 1 5 S C	04219	HBP With Right F. (1945) 17 445 1 28 fri Peros Hotel 1 Riv. Dalesud		
- 	1. E. Not X J L 1. Billiord Dilli Superior Supe 9-23-76 8-15	rd Neton 7	leotreg Bras, J.	Moulregetal	Allantic R	Lowe	Lowe te s cc	8 - F - 6535 02738	1+220 1 1+2200	10 "80	// sh	Han		S.P. Yotes HBU	12""		
	Ceretia: 13.3:			Ante Stateries	erthera Kat. 505	No.	. M. Prise eld lastrag Bros.j Louis H.W. A CE Parru	. 1	5.P.Yales 7.2	U.S.		042 U.S	13 (D) 14 9 a Dise	SIID Estelle Yet HBU	S.P. Yotes		
	Cully, Care etc: Care		nfro Henihei			enerd y exell, the s	SV Mad	Lat.		45 Sheld	len KStil	tiondo	Gulf	Gulf	U.S. 15110		
	Atlaufic Atl. 9*12:63 9*13 24.45	-67 4-23-67 Fuero	10.567 3. 6 Regiro	umble Love F 18-74 1:9:55 Harder	9 66	I.E.Howel	- K 1 02	(B(2))	8.	ra Anderson • 1 • 65 (3) 4 2 19		8 - 1 - 65(3)	Skelphat - T -	NOU OSHO Martin Yate	HBU OSA		
	Hrs WS Laphers	E Carper Orli Dord No vait Vierence	301188 11 1	1404407		store	16		•	15		A 10 100	HBU HBU Guiff W.Yofes	H 8U 611431	61111111111111111111111111111111111111		
	'l Gas Carp - 68 - 1-28-	Carper 18 a 13-66 0/4 16 HA Prile R. D. An	breer ford	285	- i L	ack McC	awi M	Philips 118317				10210	HBU 978932	Gulf HBU \$18432	Tears		
	; Has,etal	4 Bla 8-1-66m	nco 1. 022061 W	P.WILL R.D. ESI, Angeli		3 · 1 - 71 043957 U.S.		s;;;;e 20	26	<i>U.S.</i>		J.	Yales Gulf HPU 5 83 832	M.Yalas H. 8 HBU 070832	terrie-Tud 19 330		
	41 <i>5</i> 7	lumble like	o Humble	Carper Philips	Wilshine	otes Bris. 9 - 61	Pan A 12 - 1 -	mer. 35 (3)	PanAmer. 12 - 1 - 65 (3)	Pon Ame 12-1-65	a) 1 '	(Gulf) 11 + 1 + 65(3) 0,70032	M.Yetes E. etel 11-1-66 (3) 0338757		Sohio 10-18-10 (stu) K-851- 35 - 172754		
	20.65	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	11 107 4311 shire 10 12 23 65	10-23-65 0465134	10-23-65 64 68 133	66 AC. 1. Nor- 07622	/· • • • • • • •		Carpar Sbugari -> 10 752	Γ.	nar Mar	on Amer.	SF. Yoi48	Carper Orig	Corp. Orig		
32	74 W	Guif Sulf	Gulf CorperDrig.	11150162.77 6	· -//#	ALL A	21		PonAmer. 12-1-65(s)	-22 Pon Am	1481 A	an Amer dam Bend 23 (1799 bilded krist frank frank frank	3	06 4516	24 0.01		
	350 10-2	5 64C8133	10-23-65	312) H	0513876	1887 - Sy	. Ce 211	Pan	33217	12+1-65 3321?		(1540) 北部第一					

5. ¹ 8 - 1

1.50

2.7

	US. US		U.S.	1 U.S.	Rop Resting	HBP 8-18311 State
1.33 1	and the second	33 24 el 11 a 3133 16 el 3 5 64 1 Bulli 2-1-74	37 62 6133 13 33 13 239 28 1 Gulf Sinclair 2 1974	39.20 Jane al sete 213.25 T Sinclair 22	13. 13. (13. 23. 3) 33. 23. 13. 82. 1 6. 16. 74 - Phillips & 11. 10 K. 41.90 - 11. 19. 12. 12. 1 Phillips - 12. 12. 12. 12. 12. 12. 12. 12. 12. 12.	Ja 50 (135.50 3) 3 5 70 11 30 80 7 43 83 7 West D Cec 1 (CSSE) 1 5 95 74
ilean	JE12 3'		0492347 - 0305168	0305188 JM. Weich	Phillips Mobil 10-19-61 16-16-74 86-1523 16-16-74 16-16-74 16-174	647 1 1.22 1 612 647 1 1.2 1 612 Million, Welch (1.1.3.41 Dustan Welch (1.1.3.41
1-63(2) (679	6	V.P. Sheiden	Gulf Gulf		Sule phillips 2 Guir	0615231 1943
Humble 5-13 63	6-1-69 Humbld 0.5 16-1-69 J.S. (19)	3. 1. 65 (2) 914619 0.6.	5-1-72 11-1-72 5-1-72 0310172 0240211 0310172	0248315 (248315) (248515) (248315) (247	10 16 (66/319) IK 206	Mobil 78.37 1 6. 174 10.21 11.67 7 6. 174 10.21 11.67 7 6. 174 10.21 11.67 7 6. 174 10.21 11.67 7 6. 174 11.174 10.174 7 6. 174 11.174 10.174 7 7. 174 10.17
S.J	U.S. (44432)	Culf 2. 1.74 Gule I.R.C	US. Lone Stor At	U.S. Richfield	Gi D Stere Hip Texoco	1 5616 4 5016 17 516 6 51.56 1 4 15 16 1 4 5016 55 15 16 5 15 1 4 5016 51 51.00 9 15 1 4 5016 1 51.00 Mestader 1 45.35 1
P 16 19	Humble Humble 6-1-69 6-1-69	2: 1:74 9492367 (0492367) (04927) (0492367) (049267	0160544 9411-1247	B 1 - 73 Hondo 0402555 12 - 4 - 66(3) 033 8756	1-16-73 K-34000 40-4/ Tecata Hanf I Decata	Westh Dev. 16-20-11 187 - 1350 648 - 1350 0015 - 73.37 - 3 0015 - 73.57 - 3 0015 - 75.57
	0.5.	() () () () () () () () () () () () () (Paradoxi Cesfer Minerola Alston N.M. 7ed. 103106 013106 9		Feefber- Stan 1 51,05 NFP 11 51,05	3-11-67 64-1309 12-68 (Remotion 1938 3
N	Humble 5:5:6: C.IS.CO Humble 5:5:6: C.IS.CO G-I-CO	Hereit	Holder Lone Stor	Amer, Rep. 101 Hiward Aller Fed Sob. 19 2314		Stote
0 0	99.5) 4 Richard Shelder 5.6.74 3.1.1.530 5.6.74 3.1.1.530 7. 10.5. 944193 U.S.	U.S. U.S.		U.S. 	Texaco Kewanet (Phillips 7-16-733 HBP 1 (Phillips K-3400 E 952 1 (1-19-67 4041 Stete (86)523	Westin, Dev. Jenes 6-10-11 Jenes-31. k-1510 1 33.84 4 19 3043
tel.	JJ.53 H.N. Y.P. Sweinzuscheide	Y.P. Shelden Hicks Hordo	Westa.Dev Nor 15-18-75 Har B-7423 648	International Hondo Texaco Oil & Gas 5 - 1 - 65 (3) 12 - 6 - 66 (3) 9 - 1 - 73 0 6 9 1 5 8 9 3 3 8 7 58 (6) 9 80 79	AtKisson Phillipt Unite Ped # 8 P [[1]-19-87112-13-65 2020 [651523] 35 18	Allied Chem. 1964
Ĭ	3910 2' nichord-leik475	13-1-75 Bollord	Gulf Stele King 2 - 16 - 70 [2403	INICIOUS	Texaco 7 - 16 - 73 K - 8400	
- AL	39.45 3' IB	Humble 7061049 (opt)	Int. 0.8.6. 16	5 - Stevens Hesta. Hondo TD 2296	404 IA Union Yates Intists	Srathar Trivere 13 24 69 3 Statistic I Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo Hondo
Gee 3 • 70	RESERVOIR		F	0/47-226 Texoco 9-1-73 0428117	HBP 3900 444 Jones Honiss S	Aller
k,efo yers		Fair Oil Hondo	Estelle Yates Foir Oil	27 U.S. Gutt Boose (Messing Pere) Hau Alles (Messing Pere) Baut Alles (Messing Pere) Baut Alles (Messing Pere)	Statz Union Prad. 18 - 15 - 55 19 - 15 39 - 15	4 State State
5.P.	HBU 3 1 65(2) 065014 014475 39.62.2	6 - 1 - 65(3) 1 - 1 - 65(3)	6-1-65(3) 04560 5-1-65(3) 04560 04510 HughWi Foir Oit	Gulf (1997) HBU (1997) 663166 Shirnan Ressier	Philips	8-11 H17 H17 H18 H18 H18 H18 H18 H18 H18 H18
HBU 65074	6-1-65(3) 6-1-65(3)	$\frac{1}{20-1}$	HughWl Foir Oil If Vetes Porry 1s. 1. 651 Gulf 6-1.650 S-1.651 Gulf 6-1.650 04510 (3) Porry 1 (3) Porry 1 6.1.650 Porry 1 (3)	Failen Jahasen, 22-1	64 H 23	24
	NBU (5-1-65 0650741 (065761		6-1-6501 04560	Yallag 5-1-72 Roberts 00240211 A' 1 Yates Texoco	4 Siele (Superior Phillips	8-18-74 1 8-13-71 8-11 E-4328 KIG68 KIG
1944 1947 1947	III I	6-1-65131 (0[88073]) Texac 065760 U.S. 9-1-73	A poulter to us 04510	101328 HBU 7 9-1-78 963148 (5.	\$1814 3633 1 8455	
SN-	39.38 Foir Oil 6 - 1 - 65/37 065760	Fair 0il Fair 0il +3 Yetes 6-1-65396-1-6501 A Foir 1-1: 065760 065761 Beerring 0735546	yeine and the second se	Curtis Texaco Gulf Fer 9-1-73 6-1-72 11 11-73 0240211 11-12 11 111	Alfled R.F. 4-20-761 Kimsen K-4901 BD7 S8 50 1332 Kill Kill	Superior + Hest Deve Pare - Cate 7 3 - 21 - 71 Hest Star 3 - 21 -
	31.54	Helen Bowie 7-1-59(2) 445143	yntes - Foir Oil Yntes - Foir Oil Yntes - Foir Sal Javiter 04540 Pecus Rot failf og 1935		Brit.Amer 9 - 20 - 70 K - 155	36,33 3, 21, 71 (1/13 (1/13 (1/13)
 	5.P. Yotes	Guif Yates Petr. 0109164	Tăidzei Foir Dit Estelle Vetes Gulf 5 - 1 - 65(3) 6 - 1 - 65(3) 0192530 04510 84560	271302.MT Wilson (Pure 31-1-66(3)(1-1-66) 415157	3 K-1424 1 87 4-20-75	Brit.Am.) M.W. Co Pare 23.59"3" S - 25-71 [Jens 10-15:57 K - 1628 3 85 9 3832 5 1611
et de	4-1-64(3) 6(5974 39.78 4 1	FOIL	Gir Oit Yalis Foir Oit 0.5-1-65(de-1-65(5) 5-1-65(3) 04510 14511 (.5. 04510	 .	38 20 11 mil: Kewone 58 20 4 20 mil: HBP 1 K-4001 [E 55 21 ale 58 20	Mobil Part Anita Aliao Area (HBP 19-15-51) The Aliao Area (1-555 1640 385 4-20-75 2015) 1 Store - 12-75 2015
	JJ 63 ' S.P. FoirOil Yates Yotes & Scales HBU 1 HBU Jocsto	Rich & Guif Rich & Boss Bass 13-21-71 Baker & Helds's HBU, 12005 State HBU		Fronk Elliott Green 1	flonnie Kemper: 5.2 65: Jne. Triag	Yates (Pure) 42.42 1 10-15-67 Schuster
		1 1-111 1-1-1-1		Lonnie low, onotson Kemper , "Hall"		101 [Sril Am 70.01) 71
2	1244 4FairOil 7 RW.1417 5-1-65(3) 6-1-65(3) 6-1-65(3) 653760 155161 1653761 053760 155161 167, 3 Wright;	Cull Fallout A Ker		Greenwody & I Frank Fillatt		Brit. Amer
1	fair 9.172 16-1-650) 135(1960) 065161, 36 23 1 3501 6 1701 Yetes Bres.	Thankensburger Forling berger Tobes - Tobes - The Tobes - Tobes - The Tobes - Tobes - Tobes - Tobes Tobes - Tobe	Delbosin 41 cs 3-1:25 Crosby	Assoc. 5 - 2 - 65 H.B.P. 069415 069415	T0 2395	X-15: J.A. 31-31 IYates Journifa Jas fisher Pure 10-15-67 Direc 43 hbp Stote 6113 Stote
	043161 U.S. 043345 045161 -8 ware - 8	1.005 16.1223 1 Feelberglang" 31611 1.01203 1010 101055 31611 1.01203 1010 101055 31613 81,3592 113723	1000535 (15 2241 U.S. 11.35 "41 51 51 61.65 2] 12.87 1	U.S. 1	15.26 1.10.21 3 48.21 2 48.22 1	135 1 3tote 021013 & 4365 8-3133 3tote 021013 & 4365 1826 1 4020 3tot. 2014 0.444 12.90 433 Redfern Dev, 1 8his tot. 445 0452228 Metotheogh 135085
	313 1438334313374 1 Leonard Vil V2 nts; 5 retir Marry Vales V2 Jesutitival 1 1 0633 (57) 1 tisi 1 1747 n (s) 1 1 3747 r (s) 5 1 Aston, etal Yets, J 1 5	100000511 (Leonard Ui) 21 Na Stra Harvey lates 2 Desco 1 502 (23357 F650 1 10190 1 1010 1 31.41 1 35648 1 31.34 12	4135 41 51 51 61,63 21 62,87 1 Leonard Witterfed Oil,etal 2 73314 Yotes 2	TDISAT TDIA 195 ± L L Perm Disc Jng. Trigg	TD2410 Calf Gulf	11 - 12 045263 Metulleogh 155885 2-16 H 2-16 Amarillo 011/2 [Yates Bros. 71 - 10178 2-1-6613] UN2354
	1 4 TO-101	Bab Jehnson Votes Fed Deep 5 5 5 2 1603	0192530 1 3-1-64(3) Aston, etal 4 Leonard Oil, etal, 2 D/R	122,95 3 TY"	1. 17. 65 12-19-71 1066161 2 K2028 1226 2 38.43	
	31.26 F Vates etal 3 (HYatest Ty 715 4 (HYatest Ty 715 4)	Vates Poge-Fotes Aston, et al	Aston, etal	McMILLAN		LA.Yotes I "Manulone" 1 102033 102033 0041-30 C3 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
			<u>U 5.</u>	U.S.	l State	i "Schuster" U.S.
×	9. Wright & PLURE Tales Tales	Yates Leonard Oil, etal 5 D/R etal Horvey Yates Page Horvey Yates	Leonard Oil,etal \$1%R Harvey Yates HBF 463561	Jno, Tries Pan Amer. 3-1-64(3) 5-1-65(1) 12285 13281 (***	W.M. 0 Neill 4-1-73 3-1-94(5) 1940:493 01135 Redfers Dey./2	PonAmer, Redfern Der 1/2 42 72 1 Amarillo Gil 1/2 5-11-65 (3) 11-11-73 11-11-73 11-1414 10455265 11-65 (3) 11-11-73 11-11-75 11
3		Ceonerdi Aston, etol	Astoniatal	I JA.Yofes L VirginiaLes L El 345867. D 1472	61157 Redfere Dev./2 Amerila0:1/2 1 - 1 - 73 0455265	
ii ii	JIM 3 H.E.Yotes, etc.) Yotee tak)	H.Yotosetal T 7-10-56 Deoley 1-15-66 Commerce	3-1-64(1) \$ \$2255	AmorilbOit 5	Pan Amer. t 5-1-65(3) #61494	A.N.Rupe 1-1-74 0472759
	NTE 2133 J9 /8 J Hondo-Singer - Duol FA Konses City Min. Rey. Co Investore Royolty Co.	Aston etai TDISSS Consos Cilg Min. Regolly. eta: U.S.	Redfern 1 U.S. 0455265	C455266 Brdingfield Seoie U.S. Taibig	i i iL\$.	72 55 7 U.S.
7	Jase 1	H Vates etal Texaco 8 - 1-73	Atlantic 16-15-73	A marillo Oil /2 Redfern Dev. //2 11 - 1 - 78	Amarillo 0il ½ Redfern Dev. ½ 11 + 1 + 73	A.R.True Redfarn Redfarn Dev V2 9 - 1 - 73 (amoni 18 Amorillo Oil 1/2 042 032 11 - 1 - 13 (Amorillo Oil 1/2 045 57651 06 - 1 - 73 045 57651 06 - 1 - 73
	Sist Contineers Handa-Singer Jose Andrew Ander-Singer HE NMI O'C Yales Clai Yete Milling C Yales Clai Yetes B Handa-Singer HE NMI O'C Yales Sign	† - 13 - 28 0401538 Aston, etal	K-3632 40 11	0455265	04\$5265	Wilma D. Moleen
		17 		15 WAS	4	Krieus.Co. 047619 Constant 13 CA 4-25-55 Total 13 Total 13 Total 19 Total 19 To
	DALS OF Keystone	Konsos Cily Min. Rog. et Si	OG1222 L Nogier, stal Seale	27 410-440 448	A.N. Rupe	an i ^{t E}
	Konses City Win. Roy. etal Investors Royalty Co. 1 38.77 1 6 Schio	Investors Koy.Co. U.S. Superior Superior	o' 181' State 120		0472759	U.S. 7 5010-10 Texos 7 Doil0-10
9	10 - 14 - 10 K-131	8 1 73 15 4 10 040:538 E Bertar C. Rasces	Redfern Oav./2 Amorilla Oil >2 U-173 o455265	5 · 18 · 75 12 · 20 · 10	12-18-46 5-19-76 K 1752 66411 R.4036 10318	
	1 200 2t 1 200 200 1 200 200 200 200 200 200 200	Amorille 1+1-73 20 0455265	U U S. 1	1 22	Allied Kumbis Chemis 12-16-65 5-19-74 12-16-65 K-4095 1 96481 - 21-29 - 23	- 16317 Relph Lewe 17.25 17 (Relph Lewe 17.25 17 (1.45.21 (
	Jankins, etal	A.T. a.S. a. Superior			Rumble	245 * Kisikr & Shelvan Tekas Canfy 1558 1981 1981 Ralph 7 Tekas, Rolph 42 or 7
	10.15 i 31111		•	• •	TA . IN NIF	n , t. t star et it sake t

	U.S. 4. Drl3. 1 W 11105 4 65 04651M 1 2	ม่องส่งไ Guić Va Mishire Va 10 - 23 65 0444113	////./.	1012995	HBP 6.00 44 ostis Smith Tri U.J. C.Foit Strate Gulf. M Corper Drig- PHID HBP	trainbert Parties	Am Pan Carper	Kugari a 1944 Na Pan An Pan An Is (7-1-72 Is (7-2-1-72 Is (7-2-2-72) Is (7-2-72) Is (7-7	U.S. Gulf 15:1:66 (3) 2338738 PanAmer,42		i stele Continentol 11 - 15 - 28 K - 546 43.18 25		
ELT.		05VEN	Wilchire Gulf 12 10-21-65 04E8133 RIVERS	1 fn (C 29 PSillipt 1 (D 2)-65 1 0160134 1 811111-564 2013. H1115	E D.White 5 · 1 · 74 0513676		PanAm PanAmer. HBP 03215 0.50283	Aner Contil.	19 1144 19 1144 19 1144 19 1144 16 27 50 7	AT-1	51672	 	
	arper Drig. 4 Phillips Guif 10-23-55	Humble 5 - 1-74 0513676	9 Killips 8-21-58 66 198 Gulf Ye, Srf	Corper 2 - 21 - 71 2 - 2 - 2 - 21 - 71 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 -	Corper Phillips HBP 03215	Pan Amet. 1 12-1-65(1) 1 078656 -33	Gulf 11-1-66(3) 0338758 PanAmer/21 34	Gulf Josianski Star PonAmerh B.B. Intrast	Gulf 12-4-64(3) 0338758 Pan Amer M 1 1 1 35	K:1163 1009 Carput L- 11-1 06 Jill	1 Con11		
31 <u>18</u> 19	Contraction of the local division of the loc	Corper Delg Phillips 10-27-55 6448134 1			111191 Wilshire 2144 HBP 2147 HBP 2147 Staff 2148 Staff 2149 Staff 2149 Staff 2149 Staff 2149 Staff	EM RI	ERS	si-115		nf ¹ len siz	jjelt G N		
								ана 1997 -					
						<u>.</u>				и Х		. •.2 ¹	
					••• ••• ••• •• •• •• ••	3							
											• •	-	
-	1 ⁻¹	4 g. 4 g.			n^{-1}								
		,			- - -							an Star Galeria Mariana An	
2. 2.	-			an An Annaich An Annaich Annaich An Annaich				- 		•		•	
	kan di kana di Mga di kana di k				- - -			•• •				•	
							· •					7	

¢

Ę.

		· ;	1 1	K-1752 Stote	8715-71 X1601	86517 18-13-711 Stofekichi	11.30
18:49 , Stole 🖓	US P. Conversion	Camp141 0	State Numble Sallied 16-16-66 Chem 06 274 K4507	Humble it	Kumbla 9-18-66 96-186	Rolph Lowe 1	Ties t
Skelly 11- 15-70 K-949	Denegre E. Wognar 2 Jawing 8-1-78 J. Contra 0400512 Denegre	16 Superior Rolph Lowe J	Altied Chem. Nun 18-74 18-11 K 4397 651	16532) 10325 10325 10325 10325 10325 10325 10326 10325 10326 10326 10326 10326 10326 10326 10524 10524 10524 10524 10524 10524 10524 10526 10524 10526 10566 1	kvolen C.R. U Svele di Inman- Teles di Humbic	KIC83 92 1 1	1179 - 11- Hunb 1-11-
ร 1 _ม ชั ส 30	Wogner 8:1-73 0400518 Superior Superior	Superiar 1 Rolph Lowe 1.1.61(7) × 1 7.1.65(3)			Talias & Inman- Humble D13-3-6	-52 Humble 4 10-18-56 06 273	66-19 70.26
13 3 10 1	11-17-10 11-8-10 11-8-10 Reveloper		Allied Aller	Siet	·	Stale Kumbla	11.02
Stofe	Atlantic Nurphy Corp.	4.5. Rolph Lowe 7.1.65(3)	Raiph Lowe 7 - 1 - 65(3) 812415	Rolph	Lowe 86(X) 115	-1-11-66 06-41	710.75 ŧ
0.07 1 Altoritic 0400518	0400512 0131023	072815		L Hansin, 3	5	0his Humi 2-13-67 18-61	
18.03 3	E 4-1-732 Frank K.Cohoon 4-1-74 0514373	R,Low	rin - fed.	toite McBride*		86687 Hour 68 5819	ble 40.14 h1
	177 Netse (P. Partes Conti. M. Cribecas U.S.	Cohoon Mest 1 4.1.746425650, S.	oise 🚱 U.S.	U.	S	State 2 11 22 408,18 313 Mobili	2 21437 Mobil 5-13-14
US. WC Boo OST	12.15 21.1.25 AMAG (15.17 3)21 10.0 31-78 31.Clairfales 10-1-84 64651			W.W.K.GIBHIT			<i>.</i>
مىبىسىم 🚊 🖶 مەركىيەن	*	#2					
	Marine Carl						
•							
4 177 177							
					n de la composition d La composition de la composition de La composition de la com		
	·	······································		· ·· ····, · ··· ·· ··· ·	···· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	۰ میر بر ۲		en e				- 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997
						• •	
		*			5		4
5.			**.		÷		
	1	× .					
					•		
• 11-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1	• • •						
		на страна 19					
		на страна на страна н					
5	· · · ·						
			· as		~		

DRAFT

GMH/esr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES AND A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT, EDDY

CASE No. <u>3890</u> Order No. R-<u>353</u>9

RECORDS CENTER & LAW LIBRARY

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>October 9</u>, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz

NOW, on this ______ day of <u>October</u>, 196<u>8</u>, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation, seeks the promulgation of special rules and regulations for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 320-acre spacing units and specified well loca-

tions.

(3) That the applicant further seeks approval of a non-Lot 3, 4, SE/ySW/y, and SE/y standard gas proration unit comprising the $\frac{5E}{4}, \frac{5}{2}, \frac{5}{2}, \frac{5}{2}, \frac{5}{2}, \frac{5}{4}, \frac{5}{$

Section 30.

-2-CASE No. 3890

(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing for 320-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

(5) That the temporary special rules and regulations should provide for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

That the temporary special rules and regulations should be established for a one-year period in order to allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well.

(6) (That the proposed non-standard gas proration unit should be approved and dedicated to the Pan American Petroleum Corporation State V Com Well No. 1.

That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing in _______ 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool should not be developed on 160-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows: -3-CASE No. 3890

3153

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE EMPIRE-PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL

<u>RULE 1</u>. Each well completed or recompleted in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian gas pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

<u>RULE 2.</u> Each well completed or recompleted in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool shall be located on a standard unit consisting of approximately 320 acres which shall comprise any two contiguous guarter sections of a single governmental section, being a legal subdivision (half section) of the United States Public Lands Survey. For purposes of these rules, a unit consisting of between 316 and 324 contiguous surface acres shall be considered a standard unit.

<u>RULE 3.</u> The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Lands Survey, or the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with:

- (a) The non-standard unit consists of quarterquarter sections or lots that are contiguous by a common bordering side.
- (b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a single governmental section and contains less acreage than a standard unit.

(c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the section in which the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit. -4-CASE 3890

-3,

(d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certified mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Director may approve the application if no such operator has entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

<u>RULE 4.</u> Each well shall be located in the northwest quarter or the southeast quarter of the section and shall be located no nearer than $\frac{790}{990}$ feet to the outer boundary of the quarter section and no nearer than $\frac{130}{330}$ feet to any governmental quarter-quarter section line.

The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to RULE 5. the footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well OHECH will be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary of the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

Rule 6. Each well shall be cared and climented as fallows: (a) Surface Pipe The surface pipe shall be set through all shallow potable water bearing bade, and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to circulate the cement behind the

(b) Intermediate String The intermediate string of caring shall be set through the shallow oilproducing beds in the area, and in no event shall be set higher than the top of the San andres formation and a sufficient amount of cloudent used to circulate the climent to the base of the surface casing. (C) Production String The production string shall be set no higher than the top of the producing formation, and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to circulate the Equant to a point above the top of the Walfcomp producing formation encountered in the area at an approximate depth of 7,000 feet. les alternate comenting method may be employed using a two-stage tool, provided that the method is satisfactory to the Destrict Oil and Mor Suspector. Under for Further Orderd

CASE No. 3890

designated.

-5-

Pan American Petroleum Corporation State V Com Well No. 1_{χ} located 990 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line of said Section 30. The operator shall file a Form C-102 showing the dedication of acreage with the Artesia District Office of the Commission on or before _______ 1968.

(2) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or completed in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify the Artesia District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before <u>Montuments</u>, 1968.

(3) That each well presently drilling to or completed in the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof shall receive a 160-acre allowable until a Form C-102 dedicating 320 acres to the well has been filed with the Commission.

(4) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in ______, 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pool may appear and show cause why the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool should not be developed on 160-acre spacing units. (4)(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

(3) that any operator desiring to dedicate 320 acres to a well presently dielling to or completed in the Empire - P. enneylvonian Has Pool shell file a & Farm C- 102 with the Commission on or before nonember 15, 1968.